
[image: ]


Conker Lodge, School Lane, Broughton, Stockbridge, Hampshire, SO20 8AN
Tel: 07931 914238
Email: manager@broughtonpreschool.com

Newsletter – Autumn Term 2nd half 2017
Dear Parents,

We have had a busy 1st half term with lots of new starters who have all settled in brilliantly. Our trip to Hillier’s at the end of last half term, where our topic was ‘Weather’ was great fun and enjoyed by all, thanks to all the parents/grandparents/nanny’s who came along to help. We are very grateful to our Chairperson Ally and her husband Kevin for spreading the new bark chippings in our play area over half term and for putting up the new notice board after the old one finally fell to pieces.
Many thanks to Becks Hedley & Louise Willis for running the cake stall on Saturday 4th November, they raised £163.00 which is fantastic! Thanks also of course to all who provided bakes to sell and to everyone who bought them. 

As you will know by now Amanda Ellis & Katherine Wilsey are running the Silent Auction at the Christmas Market at Broughton Village Hall on Saturday 25th November from 2pm – 4.30pm. There will be a list of wonderful items, experiences and services coming out to you soon that you can bid for but there is one, very special experience that we have tickets for that needs to be bid for early due to the show date. These are the details:

The English National Ballet Presents The Nutcracker at The Mayflower, Southampton.
Friday 1st December 7.30pm
Great seats in the Stalls (Row Q, seats 13 & 14)

Worth £97, reserve £48.      Please email mandaellis@hotmail.com with your bids.

Last day of the bids for this item will be Friday 17th November.
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Applying for a school place - If your child is due to start primary school in September 2018 (4 years old between 1st September 2017 and 31st August 2018) you will need to apply for a place by 15th January 2018. You can apply from 1st November 2017 either online or you can collect a paper application form from the primary school. On time applicants will be notified on 16th April 2018.
More information, including how to apply, is available at:
 https://www.hants.gov.uk/educationandlearning/admissions/applicationprocess/yearR
‘30 Hours Childcare’ - Time to reconfirm?
The extended free entitlement (‘30 hours childcare’) for 3 and 4- year-olds started from 1 September 2017, enabling children to access up to 1,140 free hours of childcare and early years education in a child’s funded year. Using the website www.childcarechoices.gov.uk parents can register for ’30 Hours Childcare’. The Childcare Choices website includes a Childcare Calculator (www.gov.uk/childcare-calculator) for parents to compare all the national childcare offers and check what works best for their families. 
For parents wishing to access the free entitlement from the 1 January 2018 they need to apply now in order for their eligibility to be confirmed by Her Majesty’s Revenue and Customs (HMRC), and the code validated by their chosen childcare provider by the 31 December 2017. Parents who have already applied for the extended free entitlement and were eligible to receive the extra hours are asked to reconfirm their eligibility every three months before the entitlement period ends. Parents will receive reminders to reconfirm their eligibility from HMRC via SMS text messaging, email and notification in their childcare accounts, but it is important that parents do not delay in reconfirming as this may affect whether their child will be able to continue to receive the extended offer. To reconfirm parents needs to go into their childcare account to update their details.
Information on how to do this can be found at: https://www.hants.gov.uk/socialcareandhealth/childrenandfamilies/childcare/payingforchildcare/freechild care/3and4yearoldoffer - step 6. 


Parent Take Home Bags – If you had not borrowed one of these yet then please do try them out and don’t forget to add an observation to Tapestry! They should be kept for no longer than a week to give everyone a chance to use them.
Trip to Theatre Royal Winchester – To see ‘Santa’s Christmas Wish’ at 1pm on Monday 18th December. All children who usually stay for lunch on a Monday will need to bring a packed lunch on this day as we will need to eat earlier than usual. Please collect your child promptly at 12.00 so that we can all have time to park and make it to the theatre on time! 
Their postcode for sat-nav is SO23 8SB   and here is a link for information on parking at the venue:
https://www.theatreroyalwinchester.co.uk/your-visit/parking/ 

Christmas Performance 
We have just started to learn the new songs and actions for our Christmas performance. It is the children’s choice as to whether they participate in this and at the moment a significant number of children are rather reluctant or just not interested. We will keep at it for the next couple of weeks and will let you know whether we will be going ahead with the performance as soon as we can because whilst we do our best to encourage them to join in we are not in the business of forcing children to perform for the benefit of the adults! 


Christmas Party 
We will be having our Christmas party for the children on the morning of Wednesday 20th December. 
All pre-school children are invited regardless of whether it’s their usual day or not.
If Wednesday is not your child’s usual day please drop them into pre-school for 9.45am and collect them at 12. 
We will be having Christmas fun and fantastic entertainment in the main school hall followed by food back at pre-school.  
Nearer the time we will circulate a list asking for a donation of an item of party food.

Christmas shopping online? Now is the ideal time to help us by signing up to:
The Giving Machine - You can now help raise donations for Broughton Pre School Hants without you even leaving your sofa. And it doesn’t cost you a penny! We have signed to www.thegivingmachine.co.uk.
TheGivingMachine is a fundraising organisation designed to help charitable causes raise money online.  By signing up and shopping online via The Giving Machine you will generate a free cash donation for us. 
With over 2,000 of your favourite retailers, including  Amazon, Ebay, M&S, NEXT, Tesco, Sainsbury, John Lewis and Ocado, you are bound to find what you need and generate a donation at the same time. There are also a huge number of holiday and travel companies you can use too, so if you are looking for a holiday please take a look, as these generate ,much larger donations and at no extra cost to you!
In order to start raising free donations please go to www.thegivingmachine.co.uk and follow these steps:
· Click join as a giver. It will ask you to search for a cause. Type in Broughton Pre School Hants in the search and then select from the list of results.
· Click join and support and then enter your details. Remember if you are a UK tax payer to select Gift Aid!
You are now signed up. Make sure you never miss a donation and download the Shop&Give application:
https://www.thegivingmachine.co.uk/shop-and-give/
It takes just a few minutes to install on your web browser and means that every time you click onto a retailer that supports this scheme you will get a prompt asking you to donate. This is a really good idea and one which some of us have used already!
We really hope as many of you and your family and friends will get involved as possible, it’s such an easy way to raise funds for the setting and at no cost to you as parents.  As a committee we are working hard to try and think of new way to raise funds and we hope this new tool will work for the benefit for everyone. Fundraising remains vital in ensuring Pre School remains a high quality setting for our children and able to provide the staff and well stocked resources that benefit our children. 
We hope you will all help us spread the word far and wide and help support the setting further. 
Outdoor clothing – Please ensure your child has a suitable coat, hat and gloves with them at pre-school and that they are clearly labelled. We spend a lot of time outside even in the colder/wetter weather. 
‘Snow’ closures - Should we experience any extreme weather conditions please follow the link on our website www.broughtonpreschool.com to see if we are open. If the primary school is closed then we would also be closed.
What to expect, when? This is a very useful guide to help you as a parent/carer find out more about how your child is learning and developing during their first five years, in relation to the Early Years Foundation Stage (EYFS). We have included it as an attachment for your information. Please remember: every child is different! Children do not grow and develop at the same rate. If you have any concerns about your child’s learning & development please speak to your child’s keyperson.
Packed Lunches – A gentle reminder that if your child brings a packed lunch the contents should be in line with our Food & Drink Policy, we try not to be too prescriptive but we always take the opportunity to talk about healthy eating during lunchtimes and we encourage children to eat their lunches in a certain order i.e. sandwiches (with a healthy filling) or the equivalent first then fruit/veg, possibly followed by a yogurt or similar and only then ending with their one sweet treat (if that has been included). We ask the children to think about which items are the healthiest and should be eaten first and this can be difficult for a child to work out if most of the items are sweet! Here is a reminder of our policy regarding the contents of packed lunches:
· We encourage parents to provide sandwiches with a healthy filling, fruit, and milk based deserts, such as yoghurt or crème fraîche. We discourage sweet drinks and can provide children with water or milk.
· We discourage packed lunch contents that consist largely of crisps, processed foods, sweet drinks and sweet products such as cakes or biscuits. We reserve the right to return this food to the parent as a last resort;

Child Accident Prevention Trust and BIPBA joint campaign on Button Battery Safety - Button batteries and lithium coin batteries are found in many toys and novelty goods, but present a serious danger to children if they are swallowed or put into the nose or ear. If a button battery becomes stuck in the throat or gullet, chemicals generated due to the energy from the battery may cause internal bleeding and death. The Child Accident Prevention Trust and the British and Irish Portable Battery Association have formed a joint campaign to alert parents and practitioners to the risk. Prevention includes:
· Keeping products with batteries well out of reach if the battery compartment isn’t secured with a screw;
· Keep all spare batteries out of children’s reach and sight;
· Avoiding toys from markets or temporary shops as they may not conform to safety regulations;
· Teaching older children that button batteries are dangerous and not to play with them or give them to younger brothers and sisters;
· Recycling used batteries safely.
If it’s suspected that a child has swallowed a button battery dial 999 or take them straight to A & E. 


[bookmark: _GoBack]Dates for your diary:
Please note the Spring term starts on Weds 3rd Jan and the Summer term ends on Fri 13th July

	Autumn Term 2017

Mon 4th Sept – Thur 19th Oct
Half Term
Mon 30th Oct – Thu 21st Dec
Christmas Break
	Spring Term 2018

Weds 3rd Jan – Fri 9th Feb
Half Term
Mon 19th Feb – Thur 29th Mar
Easter Break
	Summer Term 2018

Mon 16th Apr – Fri 25th May
Half term
Mon 4th June – Fri 13th Jul
Summer Break



Other dates:
Saturday 25th November – Christmas Market in village hall 2pm – 4.30pm (Silent Auction)
TBC Wednesday 13th Dec – Dress rehearsal for Nativity 1pm (all children)
TBC Thursday 14th December – Nativity Play a.m.
Monday 18th December – Visit to Theatre Royal, Winchester - 1pm performance
Wednesday 20th December – Children’s Christmas Party a.m.


Thank you for your continuing support - Paula, Tracy, Sam and Katie


Registered Charity No: 1031324              EYE No: 517579              Ofsted No: 109890

image1.jpeg




